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From the Principal… 
On Monday, it was wonderful to have ‘World of Maths’ visit HPS. World of Maths is a travelling 
Maths roadshow with unique activities using real-life examples. Our students and staff had a 
great time learning new Mathematics skills at the workshops. Students demonstrated skills in 
understanding, using their imagination and working as part of a team. Thank you to Mrs 
Braithwaite for organising this wonderful initiative.  
 

Today, thirteen HPS students are representing our school in the Riverina Dance Festival at the 
Griffith Regional Theatre. We are very proud of all Hanwood students involved in this dance 
group. I am looking forward to attending the festival tonight. Well done to all students 
involved, and thank you to Miss Dotta for co-ordinating the group, and to Mrs Donovan for all of 
her support. Go, Hanwood! 
 

Yesterday, our P&C held our Term 2 ‘Hot Chip Wednesday’. What a wonderful initiative, with 
warm hot chips offered on a cold June day. Thank you to our amazing P&C once again! 
 

We have nearly reached the long weekend. A reminder that there is no school on Monday 9 
June for the King’s Birthday Public Holiday. Students will commence Week 7 on Tuesday 10 
June. I hope everyone has a great long weekend when it gets here! 
 

Gary Workman - Principal 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Term 2, 2025 
     Friday Sat/Sun 

6    5/6 
Riverina Dance 
Festival  
 

6/6 7/6-8/6 

7 9/6 
King’s Birthday 
Public Holiday 
 

10/6 
Touch Football 
Gala Day (school 
teams) 
 

11/6 
Biggest Morning 
Tea (SRC 
Fundraiser) 
 

Years 3-6 sports 
uniform 

12/6 
Riverina Cross-
Country 
 

13/6 14/6-15/6 

8 16/6 
 

17/6 
Assembly- 3pm 
(1/2D Item) 
 

18/6 
Life Education 
Van at HPS 
 
Years 3-6 sports 
uniform 

19/6 
Life Education 
Van at HPS 
 

20/6 
Life Education Van 
at HPS 
 

21/6-22/6 

 
Later in Term 2…. 
 

Monday 23-Wednesday 25 June 
NAIDOC Week Activities (at school) 
 

Tuesday 1 July 
HPS Athletics Carnival 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

Thursday 3 July 
Semester 1 Reports sent home 
 

Friday 4 July 
Crazy Hair Day (SRC fundraiser) 
Last day of Term 2 
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Australia’s Biggest Morning Tea 
                              
    
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

  
               

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Resilience Project 
Gratitude 

Some benefits of practising gratitude are:  
• After 21 days, you start to scan the world for positives.  
• After 42 days you become:  

o More optimistic, energised & focused.  
o Less likely to get sick.  

• You will sleep better.  
• Anxiety and depression decreases.  

 

Questions that parents can ask their children at home to promote gratitude:  
• What was the funniest thing that happened today? 
• When did you feel most proud of yourself today? 
• What made you smile today? 

 

Asking these questions can start meaningful discussions to promote gratitude. 
 

         

 

 

 

     

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
    

       

       

     

 

 

 

 

Hanwood  Public  School  SRC  will be 
hosting Australia’s Biggest Morning Tea on 
Wednesday 11 June (Week 7). 
 

We are asking for parents to donate 
cupcakes and bring them into the office 
on the Tuesday afternoon before (June 10) 
or the Wednesday morning (June 11) 
before school. These cupcakes will be sold 
to students by the SRC. 
 

All cupcakes will be $1. Proceeds will go to 
Cancer Council NSW.   
 

Attendance Reward 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Congratulations to 1/2D, who are the 
class with the highest attendance at 
Hanwood Public School for the first 5 
weeks of Term 2. They had an 
attendance rate of 89%. 1/2D will receive 
20 minutes of extra play for winning this 
attendance reward. 
 

We are searching for the class with the 
highest attendance over the next 5 
weeks. Good luck to all classes. Coming 
to school is cool! 
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World of Maths 
 
 

       
 

       
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Sports Uniform in Term 2 
In Term 2, students in Kindergarten, Year 1 and 
Year 2 are to wear their Sports uniform on a 
Friday. 
 

Primary students (Years 3, 4, 5 and 6) are to 
wear their Sports uniform on a Wednesday and 
Friday. This is due to primary classes 
participating in basketball clinics on a 
Wednesday in Term 2.  
 

 
 
 

Life Education Van 
The Life Education Van will be visiting 
Hanwood Public School from 18-20 June  
(Week 8). A note has been sent out via the 
Sentral Parent Portal. The cost for students to 
attend is $12. Students will once again get to 
see Healthy Harold, which is always a highlight 
of Life Education. Payment can be made, and 
permission given, via the Sentral Parent Portal. 
In addition, payment can be made at the 
school office.  
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Online Enrolment- Hanwood Public School 
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Online Enrolment- Hanwood Public School (continued) 
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Week 6 Assembly Tuesday 3 June 
 
 

KS          Zeon Reano, Monara Senevirathna 
 
K/1GB    Ryley Pierpoint, Karndeep Dhillon, 
               Arsh Singh 
 
1/2D      Billie Romeo, Finn McFarland 
               
3/4D     Hazel Laird, Eliza Johanson, 
              Deon Pastro 
 
3/4Y      Nicholas De Vera, Ava-Marie Hughes 
              
5/6D      Gus Gillies, Harnoor Singh, 
               Jarni Snaidero    
 
5/6M     Kingston Fatafehi, Ivy Phillpot, 
              Jaxon Grant, Liam Austria 
 
HPS Award   Jyli Campbell 

 
Congratulations! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Canteen Volunteer Roster 
 

We are asking for parents and family members 
to volunteer in our canteen this year, assisting 
our canteen supervisor, Kim Dal Broi. There are 
still spaces to be filled for Term 2. 
 

 

TERM 2 - 2025 
Week 6  

Friday 6 June 
Sonya Catanzariti 
HELPER NEEDED 

Week 7 
Monday 9 June 
King’s Birthday  
long weekend  

Friday 13 June 
Bernadette Russell 
HELPER NEEDED 

Week 8 
Monday 16 June 
HELPER NEEDED  

Friday 20 June 
Lesili Fatafehi 
Natalie Piva 

Week 9 
Monday 23 June 
HELPER NEEDED  

Friday 27 June 
Kirsty Dal Bon 
HELPER NEEDED 

Week 10 
Monday 30 June 
HELPER NEEDED  

Friday 4 July 
Sonya Catanzariti 
HELPER NEEDED 

 

Uniform Shop 
The P&C Uniform Shop is open each Monday 
and Friday during the school term from 9-11am 
and 12:30-1:30pm. In addition, the Uniform Shop 
opens on a Thursday by appointment. 
 

     

 
 
 

 

 
 
 

 
 
 

  

 
Playground Supervision 
Commences 9:00am each morning 
 

Breakfast Club 
Available for Hanwood Public School students 
every Tuesday and Wednesday morning 
8:45am-9:15am 
 

Aspire Before and After School Care and 
Vacation Care 
 

Contact 0499 386 911 or  
hanwoodps@aspire-oshc.com.au   
 
 

mailto:hanwoodps@aspire-oshc.com.au
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Community Day at the new Griffith Base Hospital 
A Community Open Day will be held at the new Griffith Base Hospital on Saturday, 14 June 
2025 from 9am – 3pm. 
 

This will provide the community with a chance to see behind the scenes of the new 
hospital before it opens later next month. 
 

The community will have the opportunity to walk through some key areas of the new 
facility. Free tours will run for 30-minutes. The Hospital Auxiliary will run a BBQ, with food 
and drinks available to purchase. 
 

Parking is available in the carpark at the front of the hospital. 
 

Tour registration is required. The community is invited to sign-up for a tour 
here: https://www.trybooking.com/events/landing/1385771 
 

 
 

              

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.trybooking.com%2Fevents%2Flanding%2F1385771&data=05%7C02%7CGary.Workman%40det.nsw.edu.au%7Cce61415dd7254b43556e08dd9be6f8fb%7C05a0e69a418a47c19c259387261bf991%7C0%7C0%7C638838138550526024%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=UEIGl4sgrN7dZhHmkWon55hF9a0DnG7M68qBzTGUj8I%3D&reserved=0
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Life Education Merchandise 
Available to coincide with the Life Education van visiting HPS 

 
 

Orders close Tuesday 17 June 
 
 

              


